
 

TWENTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
August 18, 2013 

 

Mass Intentions 
Tue. 6:30 A.M. Norbert & Thomas Vrazel 
 10 A.M. Alton Sokol 
Wed. 6:30 A.M. Mary Lauer 
 8:05 A.M. Edward, Oscar & Mary Filip, 
   Leo & Viola Henke 
Thurs.   6:30 A.M. Jesse Gomez 
Fri. 6:30 A.M. Delores Lorke 
 10 A.M. Cheryl Delvige & Diana Kaiser 
Sat. 5 P.M.  Claire Garner 
Sun. 7 A.M.  Douglas & Edna Manning 
 9 A.M.  Alvin & Regina Wenske 
 11 A.M. Parish Family  Pro Populo 
       

Sanctuary Candle Intention 
The Sanctuary Candle will burn this week in memory of 
Carlos Dean Wenske.   
 

Prayer List 
Contact Theresa Bordovsky at 293-3124 or 

Ann Marie Bludau at 798-2959. 
 

This Sunday’s Holy Scripture 
Jer 38:4-6, 8-10; Heb 12:1-4, 8-19; Lk 12:49-53 

 

Your Gift to God: August 11th                                    
St. Joseph Parish Support   $4,776 
Online Giving     $720 
Building Fund     $379 
Feast of Assumption    $710.01 
St. Ann Parish Support    $790 
Building Fund     $20 
Feast of Assumption    $105 

May God reward your generosity! 
 

Prayer Garden 
We are happy to inform you that the bricks are finally in 
place so feel free to check out the Prayer Garden.   
 

Picnic Wrap-up Meeting 
A meeting will be scheduled in early September to discuss 
this year’s picnic.  For now…let’s all take a deep breath 
and savor the success of the picnic before moving 
forward.  The date will be announced in coming weeks. 

 

For the students and teachers of St. Joseph School:   
May the 2013-2014 school year be filled with blessings. 

 

Liturgical Assignments 

Lectors 
Sat. 5 P.M.  Dawne Wendel 
Sun. 7 A.M.  Rose Mary Havlik 

9 A.M  Billy Natho 
 11 A.M. Jose Martinez 

Offertory Gifts 
Sat. 5 P.M.   Arthur & Janis Hermann 
Sun. 9 A.M.  Sitka Family 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
Sat. 5 P.M.  Patti Jetter, Gloria Lerma,  
   Wanda Zabransky 
Sun. 9 A.M.  Jimmy & Shirley Mudd,  
   Bob Arlitt 
 11 A.M. Susie Barrera 

Ushers/Hospitality 
Sat. 5 P.M.  Rocki Grubert, John Paul Barrera,  
   Rhonda Hansel, Jeffrey Falcon 
Sun. 7 A.M.  Janet & Jason Zabransky 

9 A.M.  Mark Zinke, Alan Migl, 
  Bobby & Bea Welfl 

 11 A.M. Guillermo & Maria Vigna, 
   Robert Barrera, Gabriel Espinosa 

Altar Servers 
Sat. 5 P.M.  Kelley Kusak, Michael Chomout, 
   Anna Kvinta  
Sun. 7 A.M.  Luke & A. J. Adamek 
 9 A.M.  Ryan Brewer, Reagan Renken,  
   Austin Barton 
 11 A.M. Angelica, Esmeralda,  
   Tadeo Rojas 

 

Baptismal Class 
The next Baptismal Preparation class (English) will be 
held on Saturday, September 7th at 9:00 A.M. at the 
Family Center Meeting Room. 
 

Clase de Preparacion Bautismal 
Como un recordatorio...la clase de preparacion para el 
sacramento de bautismo sera el segundo domingo del 
Septiembre (8th)...no necesitan registrar ...PERO...necesita 
hablar con Susanna Trujillo antes. 

 

“My sheep hear my voice, says the Lord;  
I know them, and they follow me.” 

    



 

K.J.T. #13 Meeting 
KJT Society #13 will meet on Sunday, August 18th after 
the 9:00 A.M. Mass in the Family Center.  Details of the 
upcoming Member Appreciation Dinner to be held on 
September 22nd will be discussed.  Members are 
encouraged to attend.  
 

CCD/Faith Formation 
The upcoming school year CCD calendar has been 
posted on the parish website.  To help those who would 
rather not wait till the school year begins...this year those 
who want may register early by downloading the 
registration form from the website and dropping it off at 
the parish office anytime during regular office hours. And 
as we are opening this "early registration," we will only 
have one night of formal registration in August (August 
21st). Fees remain the same--just an option for those who 
wish to get this taken care of and out of the way. 

 

Registracion para Doctrina: 
Planeando en Adelante 

Para ayudar los padres que no quieren esperar al ultimo 
momento, si quieren registrar los niños temprano 
(durante el verano) puede visitar el website 
(stjcatholicchurch.com) y download la forma, llenarlo y 
traer a la oficina durante las horas normales.  Si quiere 
esperar al Agosto, vamos a tener solamente uno 
oportunidad de registracion formal el 21 de Agosto en el 
Salon Parroquial desde las 5 P.M. a las 7 P.M. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Junior Catholic Daughters 
JCDA is ready to begin a new and exciting year!  All girls 
grades K-12 are invited to join.  First meeting and 
registration will be on Thursday, August 29th from 5:15 – 
6:30 P.M. at the Family Center.  Registration dues are $10 
per child.  Contact Desi Muenich, 293-2988 or Jennifer 
Jahn, 293-7969 for more information.  Hope to see you 
there! 
 

Faith Formation 
As part of the Safe Environment policy of the diocese we 
will have our annual continuing education program for all 
CCD students and their parents on Wednesday, 
September 11th.  The program will be presented in the 
individual classrooms.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Cemetery Pavilion Update 
This past week some actual site prep began with 
measurements being confirmed.  Work should get going 
soon. 
 

SJS Renovations 
As was apparent during our “Tigerama” open house, the 
work has come to a completion point and is a welcome 
update to our venerable old edifice.  Re-opening the 3rd 
floor of the school has brought many challenges and 
expenses--but the final product is overwhelmingly 
appreciated. 
 

St. Ann Pave the Driveway 
Soon some concrete signs of progress will be seen at St. 
Ann with the installation of the new driveway.  We are 
nearing the projected date for starting.  Deciding against a 
traffic light was difficult…but…making sure there was a 
special parking place reserved for a necessary “white 
collar” personage was not…”tru dat” as the hipsters say 
these days…so stay tuned to the “Hochheim channel.” 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayer for Rain 
O God, in Whom we live and move, and have our being, grant 
us rain, in due abundance, that, being sufficiently helped with 
temporal, we may the more confidently seek after eternal gifts.  
Through Christ, our Lord.  Amen. 

SJS 14th Annual Benefit 
Golf Tournament 

The St. Joseph School 14th Annual Benefit (Four 
Person Scramble) Golf Tournament, presented by 
the St. Joseph’s PTC, will be held Monday, 
September 2nd at 1:00 P.M. at the Yoakum 
Municipal Golf Course.  Entry fee is $200 per 
team, $50 per individual. Field is limited to the first 
72 paid players.  Play limited to players 18 years and 
older.  Mulligans available.  Lunch will be provided 
before and during the tournament.  Cash prizes will 
be awarded based on 10 or more teams.  For more 
information contact:  Patrick Matusek, 361-293-
2725 or Chris Hull, 361-741-9332.  Registration 
forms are available at the entrances of the church. 

 

Many Thanks! 
Thanks to all of the parents and staff who helped 
make “Tigerama” a successful way to jump start our 
St. Joseph School year.  Special gratitude to our 
Knights of Columbus for providing the delicious 
meal. 

 

Attn:  CCD Teachers 
There will be a meeting for all CCD teachers at 7:15 
P.M. on Wednesday, August 21st (immediately 
following registration) at the Family Center. 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 


